LIBRARY ANNUAL MEETING MINUTES – September 20, 2016

Present:  Connie Kudlack, Dale Dorner, Mary Carney, Deb Kropp, Scott Kunkler, Janet Acker, Linda Styer, Paul Kelly, John Gordon, JR Delia Director- Kim Graff; 

Excused: 

Absent: 

Welcome/President’s Comments
Connie and Dale welcomed new members and thanked outgoing members for their service.  

Annual Meeting Minutes
MOTION-  Linda moved that the 2015 Annual Meeting Minutes be accepted;   Dale seconded; all in favor

Director’s End Year End Report
Kim distributed the 2015 library report.

Overdrive numbers have been steadily increasing.  

The numbers of Rensselaerville library items circulating in the UHLS system has increased.

Public computer use goes up in the summer. 

Dale moved to accept the director's Annual report. Linda seconded.  All in favor.

Building Committee
Grant for rebuilding back staircase/exit has been accepted and work will begin tomorrow.

Additional bookshelves have been added to the youth reading area.

We are not pursuing a building grant for next year since we are currently in the middle of a building project.

John made a motion to accept the building report. Scott seconded.  All in favor.

Fundraising Committee
2015 appeal letter raised $36, 622.92

cocktail party netted $2273.92

Lawn party netted $2839.95

FOW netted $3422.19

Greenery sale netted $2826.06

used book sale netted $584.95

Raffle netted $113

Poetry events netted $130.24

Summer reading netted $122.75

Janet made a motion to accept the annual fundraising report. Deb seconded.  All in favor.

Treasurer’s Report/Budget
Scott reported on the Treasurer’s report and Budget.

We have savings that are equivalent to about one year's operating expenses.

We also have additional restricted funds

We started and endowment fund.

This past year we had a net positive income that we can put aside.

Scott complimented the director's work in being financially prudent in spending and finding grants.

Scott also mentioned the successful fundraisers.

Dale made a motion to accept the annual treasurer's report.  Mary seconded.  All in favor.
Thanks to Outgoing Board Members
Thanks to outgoing board members Mary Carney, Sharon Costello, Dale Dorner, Deb Kropp, Connie Kudlack.

Current Nominating Committee
Rosie Kuhar, Mark Lewis and Jim Hutchins served as this year’s Nominating Committee
Rosie introduced the four candidates for 3 year terms: Carol Ash, Penny Grimes, Holly Hake, Tabatha Morris.

Janet introduced the candidate to finish out the one year left in a 3 year term: Hans Soderquist. 

Janet asked for nominations from the floor; no response

MOTION-  John moved that the Secretary, cast a vote for Carol Ash, Penny Grimes, Holly Hake,and Tabatha Morris to be elected as Trustees for the Library Board for a 3 year term;  and Hans Soderquist to be elected as Trustee for the Library Board to finish out the last year of a 3 year term;JR seconded; all in favor

Formation of 2015-2016 Nominating Committee
Connie appointed Mary Carney, Deb Kropp, Sharon Costello, Connie Kudlack to the Nominating Committee.

Election of new officers
Connie proposed the following officers:

President- Janet Acker

Vice-President-  Linda Styer

Secretary-  Paul Kelly

Treasurer- Scott Kunkler

Assistant Treasurer- Hans Soderquist

Connie asked for nominations from the floor; no nominations

MOTION- Paul moved that the slate of officers as noted above be elected; Connie seconded; all in favor

MOTION- Scott moved for adjournment;    Connie seconded; all in favor

Annual meeting adjourned at 7:47 pm
